Environmental Justice Advisory Board Meeting
May 1st, 2012

Rachel Carson State Office Building, Room 105

8:30 AM – 2:30 PM
	Attendance

	Eli Brill
	Hazem Hijazi

	Nora Carreras
	Dr. Horace Strand

	Adam Cutler
	Mary Vuccola

	Terri Davin
	John Waffenschmidt

	Dr. Arthur Frank
	


Welcome and Introductions

Dr. Arthur Frank called the meeting to order. Arthur reviews the agenda for the day. 
Approval of Minutes of February 2012 Meeting
Dr. Arthur Frank asked the board for approval of the February meeting. John Waffenschmidt motioned to approve the minutes, Adam Cutler seconded the motion. Mary Vuccola had no changes / additions as Parliamentarian.
DEP Updates
Dr. Arthur Frank introduced Alisa Harris, Special Deputy Secretary for External Affairs, to present DEP Updates. 
Alisa informed the board members that on the same day as their meeting, Secretary Krancer and Governor Corbett were traveling to the Southeast to partake in a Conoco-Phillips facility talk. 

There have been some personnel changes within the DEP. Marjorie Hughes is now the new Executive Director of the Citizens Advisory Council. Alisa has been in talks with Marge about hopes to have a joint trip with Citizens Advisory Council and the Environmental Justice Advisory Board, where both groups can get in contact with the community.

Joseph Feola retired in early July. DEP hired Cosmo Servidio as the new Regional Director for the Southeast region. Cosmo has worked with the EPA as a Regional Administration Chief of Staff and he also has a background with working with the legal courts. Cosmo previously worked on the 9/11 area being redeveloped and addressing the environmental issues that entailed. Alisa encouraged John Waffenschmidt, Horace Strand, Adam Cutler and Eli Brill to meet Cosmo because of where those board members serve. 

At the time of the meeting, they were two vacant Regional Director positions, one in the Northcentral office and one in the Southcentral office. There has been some internal interest in the positions. 
Ms. Harris thanked Reverend Horace Strand, Arthur Frank, and Adam Cutler for being great voices on the concerns with Ardmore Plaza. She applauded their hard work and passion. Alisa also thanked the board for the support of their colleagues with this issue. 
Ms. Harris also applauded the benefits of Marcellus Shale. She stated how Secretary Krancer has gathered supporters and encouraged jobs in the industry. He has also worked with institutions, the MSC, and the industry to explain the benefits of job training for Marcellus Shale. 

The Regional Roundtables have all been reactivated, except for Northeast region. These groups are a mechanism for local stakeholders and community members to communicate with the Department and receive updates of what is happening at the Regional and Central Office level. 
There were a series of webinars that DEP conducted on the topic of Act 13. Dan Lapato discussed the Act in more detail later on in the day with the board. 

Ms. Harris opened the floor to questions from the board. A question was raised by Alice Wright about Supplemental Environmental Project (SEP) declarations. Ms. Harris clarified to the board that even though the past DEP Secretary McGinty had stated no more SEPs, that is no longer the case. It is now DEP’s policy for the company/party/community to propose it and DEP will place the SEP in consideration. 
The Board would like to have ways that DEP can educate communities and citizens about the SEP policy. Ms. Harris will address the point with Chamber of Commerce and Marcellus Shale Coalition at their next meetings and suggest webinars geared to low income communities about the subject.

There are additional questions about the distribution of Act 13 monies, fines, regulation penalties, Marcellus Shale wastewater compliance and drawing from streams. Board member Eli Brill addressed the concern of penalties by encouraging board members to go to the ELibrary to read the penalty policies for each program. 
Act 13
Dan Lapato from the Office of External Affairs did a presentation on Act 13 and the background of the Act and its laws and regulations. The monies of Act 13 are discussed with the board, with a breakdown to the different agencies, then a breakdown to the counties. PUC must distribute the monies within six months of receiving it. 
Board member Terri Davin inquired as to whom gets shut off first (industry versus citizens) for water use. Board member Eli Brill explained Title 14, PA code 114 – Emergency Management Services Codes – where the Governor requires agencies to develop drought continuance plans. PA Management Emergency agencies are included. Dan Lapato stated that they give limits / conditions built into systems prior to Emergency conditions. 
Nora Carreras explained that a bi-lingual summary of Oil and Gas regulations Act 13 is in the works. Once the bi-lingual summary is done, the Office of External Affairs will e-mail out to EJAB members to distribute in their areas.
Ardmore Plaza Presentation
A presentation was given for the meeting in regards to the city of Ardmore, right outside Philadelphia. Reverend James Pollard was in attendance with his colleagues: Joyce Mosely, Co-chair of the Ardmore Coalition; Annie Holland, Treasurer of the Ardmore Environmental Coalition, and additional colleagues. Rev. Pollard is the co-chair of the Ardmore Environmental Coalition and also the pastor for Zion Baptist Church. Rev. Pollard gave the historical background of the Ardmore Plaza and the citizens of that area. The original request came in February 2011 from Fox Park for Rev. Pollard to help them gain entry to the residents around their property. Rev. Pollard agreed as long as the Township Commissioner would be a part of the talks as well. The Commissioner never came on board so Rev. Pollard held off on being involved as well. A month went by before Rev. Pollard was notified of the extent of the pollution problem. He then prepared a community meeting with Seiler, Fox Park and the SE DEP to explain to the community the situation. The presenters left the community with the feelings of insensitivity and coldness. At this meeting, the Reverend met Adam Cutler and Dr. Michael Levy. The Reverend requested that Dr. Levy come on board with him and the community so that they could ask the right questions to gain the knowledge they needed. Attorney Adam Cutler also came on as a consultant so that they could abide Public Interest Law. The group formed the Ardmore Environmental Coalition so that they could represent the entire community, not just the church that Rev. Pollard represented. The community had agreed to let Seiler test and they will be doing their own testing as well because there is an issue of transparency.
The floor was then opened to the SERO DEP personnel. They gave a handout for the background of the site. Steve Sinding, the Environmental Brownfields manager, and the SE DEP General Counsel, were there to represent DEP. Fox Park Corporation is a strip mall in the community; Tim Seiler is the consultant on the site. Fox Park has submitted through the Act 2 program the Intent to Remediate. The other information past their submittal of the Intent to Remediate has not been completed. The Department cannot do anything more until the rest of the steps to complete an Act 2 site are completed. Two homes were tested and did not have a vapor issue, but there are four more houses they want to test.  The community wants the whole community to be tested, not just selective housing. 
Reverend Strand voiced that the community is being treated unjustly. He argued that the community is being forced to take care of themselves. He said that due to the feelings of injustice and coldness the community received from the companies, they sought out to do their own independent studies to make sure they were not being deceived. The SERO staff explained that the presentation of Act 2 for the community is a very direct presentation and doesn’t often co-mingle with the community concerns. 
DEP is currently advising the consultant on what needs to be done to proceed.
Dr. Strand asked what happens if the company goes bankrupt or drops the case. The SERO staff explained that they would then use HASCA funding to clean up the site themselves. Dr. Strand requested that DEP monitors testing, views data and makes sure the community feels that they are now being supportive. 

Dr. Arthur Frank would like the board to write a letter to request officials to move forward in the Act 2 process. The board would like Fox Park to join in the discussion and to have the Reverend and his team come back to have an open discussion and nail down a timetable for how to get the community’s goals reached. 
Board members break for lunch.

EJAB Bylaws
Bylaws changes voted and seconded upon by board members will be made and posted on the Environmental Justice Advisory Board’s website.
OEA Staff

Holly Cairns discussed the LTV site as a possible brownfields site and the issues facing the development of the site. She also discussed the Greene County mining meeting and handed out a FAQ sheet. Holly also covered an update on the Southwest Regional Roundtable. Pittsburgh is looking for ways to renovate, which includes many EJ communities. 
Alice covered West Ambler and how the community is susceptible for flooding. They got hit hard with the last two storms. The community sits in front of an Asbestos site. The Superfund is being used to clean up the community. DCED put up money for West Ambler improvement. Ambler is hoping to have a Boys and Girls Club brought to their community. 
Public Comment Period / New & Unfinished Business

Arthur Frank re-addressed the Ardmore Plaza discussion from earlier in the meeting. Eli Brill would like to address the situation of Ardmore Plaza with the Environmental Lawyers, Rob Fox and Christopher Gaul, first.

Dr. Horace Strand suggested a Waste Authority connection. Dr. Strand would like to contact Montgomery County Chairman of the Governing Board, County Commissioners, and Township Officials and ask why they didn’t get on board. The Office of External Affairs will check with Legal about the board writing a letter to township officials. The letter would inquire about if there is any financial, political, moral support or some opportunities to rectify the situation.

OEA Staff
Nora Carreras discussed the census data being placed on the web soon. Nora also encouraged members of EJAB to go to the regional roundtables and represent the board. She also suggested for them to contact their local Community Relations Coordinator. There will also soon be a DEP@Home Web Series. The Department is going to put together more WebEx sessions for the public to take part in during the evening hours. 

Arthur Frank talked about having regional listening sessions and meetings in different locations to encourage public participation. Pittsburgh is an option, as is rural areas. It is also discussed as a possibility to hold a meeting before the Brownfields Conference. 
Adjournment

The meeting is adjourned at 2:30.
